From: Christine Rogan 
Sent: 25 November 2009 5:25 p.m.
To: fannz
Subject: FASD Update Nov 25

 Fetal Alcohol Network New Zealand

Kia ora, Talofa lava, Greetings everyone 

In case you missed the news in the last update, we are very privileged to welcome Dr Natalie Novick Brown to Aotearoa New Zealand to speak on a topic she has devoted a large chunk of her professional career to. Details of the event are attached. If you or someone you know would like to attend this free seminar there are still plenty of seats so just send me an email with your details and I will add you to the attendee list. 

In addition to our international updates, below you will find summaries of important research and important commentary in New Zealand to gauge the likely level of drinking during pregnancy.  What is also distressing about the research is that despite the continual dire warnings that FASD is likely to be very high in this country, no study has yet been carried out to ascertain the effect this drinking might have on New Zealand children. Lets hope 2010 is the year for such action because our children are worth it!! 

If you would like further details regarding any of the following items please contact me anytime. 

Best wishes

Christine Rogan

Alcohol Healthwatch

Whakatupato Waipiro

PO Box 99407

Newmarket

Auckland 1149, New Zealand

64 9 520 7037

christine@ahw.org.nz

fannz@ahw.org.nz

www.ahw.org.nz

******************************

NEW ZEALAND

National survey show drinking during pregnancy continues at a high level in NZ 

The Key results of the latest Alcohol Use in New Zealand Survey (2007/08) conducted nationwide, has for the second time, surveyed pregnant women about drinking during pregnancy. The data shows that, of women who have been pregnant in the last three years, 28.7% report they have consumed alcohol while pregnant. European/Other women were significantly more likely to have consumed alcohol while pregnant than the overall rate, while Pacific and Asian women were significantly less likely.  www.ndp.govt.nz 

**************************** 

Maternal alcohol use before and during pregnancy among women in Taranaki, New Zealand

NZ Medical Journal, 20 November 2009, Vol 122 No 1306; 

Reena Ho, Raimond Jacquemard

A study researching alcohol consumption and drinking patterns before and during pregnancy was conducted at Taranaki Base Hospital in 2006. This was a 1 month self report survey of approximately 100 women who had given birth at the hospital. Before pregnancy, 80% of women reported drinking alcohol; 66% binge drinking (4 units or more per occasion).  Twenty-eight percent reported continuing to consume alcohol throughout pregnancy. The majority reduced or stop their alcohol consumption because of the pregnancy but often only after they become aware of it. However, 10% were drinking more than 2 units per typical day and more than 7 units per week during pregnancy, with 9% of the total cohort reported binge drinking during pregnancy.  The authors conclude there is a real risk of fetal alcohol spectrum disorders in New Zealand.

http://www.nzma.org.nz/journal/
*******************************

NZMJ editorial response: In utero brain damage from alcohol: a preventable tragedy

Doug Sellman & Jenny Connor  http://www.nzma.org.nz/journal/
The incidence of FASD has previously been estimated to be at least 1% of all births in the US.7 If this conservative estimate is applied to New Zealand, where there are about 60,000 births per annum, there would be at least 600 children born with FASD each year. However, Ho and Jacquemard produce evidence that drinking during pregnancy in New Zealand is markedly higher than in the US. Further, an updated US estimate8 has put the prevalence of FASD in populations of younger school children as high as 2–5%. The true rate of FASD in New Zealand therefore could be greater than 5%. 

Why are so many New Zealand children being exposed to the risk of brain damage in utero? One reason is that a large proportion of pregnancies, including wanted ones, are unplanned and fetuses are exposed to alcohol and its metabolites before the pregnancy is recognised. This is a function of the prevalent drinking culture, and therefore must be addressed by population-based measures. 

********************************

Press release: Call for action and industry responsibility 

Following the Ho & Jacquemard research published in the latest NZ Medical Journal, (Vol 21 No. 1306) Professor Doug Sellman sent out a press release. He accuses the liquor industry of irresponsibility in not explicitly informing their customers, especially young women of child bearing age, that their product is a potential neurotoxin to unborn children and advocates that, “The relentless promotion of alcohol by the sophisticated marketing machine of the alcohol industry needs to be dismantled, the price of alcohol increased, and health warnings applied to alcohol beverage containers.”

This he says, would provide a new supportive environment for the dissemination of the Ministry of Health’s pregnancy abstinence message by all health and maternity providers. For a full transcript contact Christine Rogan christine@ahw.org.nz 

*********************************

Call for alcohol to be controlled as a drug not a food in NZ

In a submission to the review of Australian and New Zealand Food Labelling Law and Policy, Alcohol Healthwatch has seriously called into question the current labeling system as being inadequate and ineffective for alcohol. The submission is based on 10 years of experience advocating for health labeling on alcohol through the current regime of the Food Standards Australia New Zealand (FSANZ) set up under a bi-lateral trade treaty between the two countries, because alcohol is a neuro-toxic psychoactive drug and a food by default due to having calories. A copy of the Alcohol Healthwatch submission can be viewed at www.ahw.org.nz 

********************************

New Zealand Disability Support Network established 

A new national disability network has been established to provide a clear voice to government and stay proactive on the issues and challenges ahead of the disability sector. 

An interim management group supported by the CEOs of IHC and CCS Disability Action, oversaw the project to determine a single umbrella body for the disability sector. The objectives of the new entity will be confirmed but are likely to focus on:

· providing a strong voice to government on matters of common interest 

· keeping abreast of emerging trends and promoting best practice standards 

· ensuring good communication with members and supporting the establishment of special interest networks 

· supporting and disseminating research relevant to the delivery of quality support services 

· building strong relationships with members and securing a sustainable support base 

· building skills and capacity of members 

· working collaboratively with disabled people, their families and allied agencies to foster an inclusive society. 

» More information is available from members of the establishment group

*************************************

AUSTRALIA

Tasmania

The Drug Education Network have produced a Prenatal Exposure to Alcohol Prevention Strategy for Tasmania. This resource has been endorsed by FASD expert Dr Larry Burd, Professor of Paediatric, University of North Dakota, who says, “It is a great pleasure to endorse this excellent prevention manual which I hope will be widely used not only across Australia but in other nations as well..... we need to improve detection of prenatal alcohol exposure, improve substance use treatment for women and reduce recurrent risk for FASD in next pregnancies.  In this, men have a key and crucial role. ........The societal burden on alcohol abuse is not seen more clearly than in the many lives affected by FASD. As we read this manual I hope each of us can take a moment to ask, "What have I done about FASD?".........."
For further information contact For further information contact Vicki Russell, Drug Education Network Inc. Tasmania, vicki@den.org.au
*********************************

West Australia 

The Alcohol and Pregnancy and Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder Resources for Health Professionals resources are still available as hard copies and may be ordered and mailed to you (free of charge) or downloaded from  http://www.ichr.uwa.edu.au/alcoholandpregnancy
**********************************

CANADA 

Fourth National Biennial Conference on Adolescents and Adults with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder

            Facing the Future Together: Where Do We Go From Here?
The Hyatt Regency Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada  April 14th – 17th, 2010
This conference will bring together a diverse group of professionals and families to share research, experience and practice in order to sustain and enhance the lives of adolescents and adults with FASD, their families, service providers, and communities.

Participants can expect to:

1. Continue to expand our understanding of FASD as it presents in adolescence and adulthood and its potential implications and applications.

2. Learn about current findings about adults and adolescents with FASD from scientific, clinical, and community researchers.

3. Learn about innovative programs, projects, and practices that are making a difference.

4. Hear from individuals most directly affected.

5. Network, interact and engage in discussion with others in the field.

An electronic PDF copy of the advanced notice is available on our website at http://www.interprofessional.ubc.ca/Adults.html
*****************************

POLAND

The Acting Director of the National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism of the National Institutes of Health, U.S. Dr Kenneth Warren, commemorated FASDay in Poland as part of a visit to the Ministry of Health in Warsaw to sign a Letter of Intent between NIAAA and the Polish State Agency for the Prevention of Alcohol Related Problems. The agreement establishes collaboration with Polish alcohol research centers under the leadership of the State Agency for the Prevention of Alcohol Related Problems. Dr. Warren was accompanied by FASD experts Kenneth Lyons Jones, M.D.; Edward Riley, Ph.D.; and Christina Chambers, Ph.D.; as well as Peggy Murray, NIAAA’s Senior Advisor for International Research. During the trip, the team took part in several activities to determine if Poland should be added  to the NIAAA-funded Collaborative Initiative on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (CI-FASD). The purpose of CI-FASD is to inform and develop effective interventions and treatment approaches for FASD, through multidisciplinary research involving basic, behavioral, and clinical investigators and projects.

http://pubs.niaaa.nih.gov/publications/Newsletter/Fall2009/article01.htm 

********************************

NEW RESEARCH
Children with FASD worse at social & emotion recognition than those with ADHD

Children with fetal alcohol spectrum disorders (FASD) have poor “social cognition” and difficulty processing facial emotions, a new study reports. These findings may help explain the high rates of severe behavior problems associated with FASD.  The research, by Rachel Greenbaum and colleagues, involved three groups of 9year olds: 33 with FASD, 30 with ADHD, and 34 with neither disorder. Parents and teachers rated the children’s behavioral problems and social skills and the children participated in tests designed to measure social cognition and emotion processing, both crucial for communicating and getting along with others. The researchers found that the children with FASD had more severe behavioral problems than those with ADHD, including high distractibility and restlessness, as well as behaviors the researchers say could be described as “out of control” and juvenile. This is consistent with earlier work where children and adolescents with FASD were more likely than children with ADHD to engage in antisocial behaviors, such as cheating, stealing and acting young, as well as sociopathic behaviors including lying and stealing.  “In terms of social cognition and emotional processing,” Rovet says, “the core deficit in FASD appears to be in understanding and interpreting another’s mental states and emotions.” 

“Social cognitive and emotion processing abilities of children with fetal alcohol spectrum disorders: A comparison with attention deficit hyperactivity disorder,” Rachel L. Greenbaum, Sara A. Stevens, Kelly Nash, Gideon Koren, and Joanne Rovet, Alcoholism: Clinical and Experimental Research, July 15, 2009.  Cited in Crime Times www.crimetimes.org 

**********************************

